
 

 

 

 

 

29th March 2019 

 

Independent Planning Commission 

Level 3, 

201 Elizabeth Street, 

SYDNEY, NSW 2000 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

RE: DA17/1092 

Lot 2 DP 1108408 

Lot 512 DP 1079728 

 

As a member of Panthers Wallacia Golf Club I do not want to see a cemetery in Wallacia. 

 

The picturesque view from the club house would be marred by the smoke billowing from the 

crematorium.  

 

There would be a health risk for the golfers and the residents of Wallacia from the smoke. 

 

The proposed cemetery is planned to be in a flood zone.  Jerry’s Creek floods in heavy rains. The 

trees in the low lying areas have grass and debris all around them marking the water levels of the 

flood. I would not want to see bodies being washed up and strewn all over the Golf Course as well. 

 

The towns of Wallacia, Mulgoa, Warragamba and Silverdale are destined to grow with the airport 

being built. Luddenham is going to be another city. With the increase of population in the proposed 

housing estates there is going to be a need for more schools, shops, restaurants, recreational areas. 

With a cemetery and crematorium planned for the middle of Wallacia, where are these amenities 

going to be built? Not next to a cemetery.  The needs of the living outweigh the needs of the dead. A 

cemetery needs to be built away from the hustle and bustle of everyday life. Therefore not in the 

heart of Wallacia. 

 

I strongly oppose the plans for a cemetery in Wallacia. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

 

Marguerite Hillsley 

 

 

 




